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CULTURE NL BOARD MEETING
MINUTE OF MEETING OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS

HELD IN THE CONCERT HALL, MOTHERWELL

ON MONDAY, 20 MAY 2013 AT 1.00 P.M.

Present:

Heather McVey (Chair)



Allan Graham 



John Lambert




Tom Curley




Scott Lamond




Michael McPake



Adam Smith




Alison Denvir




Alan Stevenson 



Jim Law

In Attendance:

June Murray, Company Secretary




Jillian Ferrie, Culture NL Manager




Lizanne McMurrich, Head of Community Information & Learning




Paul Hughes, Head of Financial Services




Joanne Saunders, Solicitor, North Lanarkshire Council

Apologies:

Brian Wallace

(1) Minutes of Last Meeting

The draft Minutes of the meeting held on 15 April 2013 were agreed.

(2) Matters Arising

There were no matters arising other than those items included in the agenda.
(3) Ratification of Culture NL Board

All decisions of the Shadow Board were ratified.

(4) Appointment to the Audit Committee

The Chair noted that in terms of the Articles at least three members should be appointed to the Audit Committee (on Article 1.2.2). This matter was continued to the next meeting. 
(5) Procurement of External Auditor

The Board was advised that the process to procure an External Auditor is underway. The role of external auditor will be assumed by an Organisation or Firm. Interested parties will be shortlisted.


John Lambert advised of a potential conflict of interest if KPMG were to bid for this role.


The Chair then asked whether a Register of Interests had been set up.

(6) Culture NL Manager Update Report

The Culture NL Manager presented her Report for May 2013. The Board noted the Report.


With respect to paragraph 2.1 of the Report it was noted that seven jobs have now been advertised.


E-mail addresses have been updated for all staff who have transferred to Culture NL.


It was noted that working groups have been set up with initial focus being on marketing, catering and Health and Safety. The Board was asked to nominate a member to each of the groups. The Chair asked for expressions of interest from members for the next meeting. Later in the meeting Jim Law and Scott Lamond volunteered to assist with Marketing Group; John Lambert volunteered to assist with the Catering Group and Adam Smith volunteered to assist with the Health and Safety Group.


With respect to item 2.2 of the Report it was noted that an application has been made to NLC for two marketing graduates to assist the permanent staff.


Options for sponsorship are being looked at.


In respect of paragraph 2.3, external catering advice is being considered. Supervisory staff are being rotated around existing catering venues. Under the heading at paragraph 2.4 it was noted that there are several externally funded events during 2013/2014 which Culture NL will be involved in.


It was noted that Culture NL’s bid for external funding from Creative Scotland Open Fund 2014 in relation to the Commonwealth Games 2014 was not successful. Culture NL will be providing a cultural programme in relation to the Games but it will not receive external funding for it.  Feedback regarding this bid has been requested from Creative Scotland.

There was then some discussion concerning community facilities at schools. It was noted that the Culture NL Manager is to provide a report to the Council’s Head of Community Information and Learning regarding the possibility that management of some of these community facilities could be taken over by North Lanarkshire Leisure. The Chair indicated that she would fight the removal of any of these community facilities from the remit of Culture NL. The Head of Community Information and Learning indicated that there would be a review of these facilities in order to determine how the public can get best use and how community access can be maximised.
(7) Service Level Agreements

The Head of Community Information and Learning presented a Report of the progress with the Service Level Agreements. The Board noted the Report.


There was various discussion amongst the members concerning the duration of the SLA’s and concerns that shorter SLA’s should be considered.

It was noted by the Chair that there should be a clear process for escalation of issues and a clear break clause should be included to allow termination if performance is not satisfactory.


John Lambert noted that there were various issues that he considered should be added to the Finance SLA.


The Head of Community Information and Learning advised that a great deal of work is still required on the SLA’s and that they are concentrating on the Finance, Legal and Media SLA’s at present.

(8) Performance Monitoring - Update

This matter was continued to the next meeting.
(9) Press and Promotion

The Culture NL Manager advised that it is the intention to increase promotional activity. A chart was provided to Board Members sharing what each venue has programmed over the last five years.


The Culture NL Manager advised that she will give regular updates.


Mr Adam Smith asked whether press cuttings could be collected in order to be kept advised of what is being said about Culture NL.

(10) Eastfield Library Update

The Culture NL Manager provided a report for information of the Board regarding the future options for Eastfield Library, Cumbernauld.


It was noted that it was a decision of NLC in 2009 to close the library at the end of the Lease in November 2013. The Council has been charged a peppercorn rent but after November 2013 the rent will increase substantially and it will no longer be possible to afford to occupy the premises.


The Board noted the options currently being considered for the removal of the existing service from the current premises and for alternative service delivery. Mr Tom Curley suggested that Culture NL must continue to plan for alternative service delivery but that an approach must also be made to the Landlord of the premises to discuss the possibility of continuing the peppercorn rent. The Board approved further work to be undertaken with regard to scoping options for alternative service delivery in the local community.
(11) Use of Community Facilities for Dog Training Classes - Update 

The Culture NL Manager advised that the Council held meetings with dog training groups in March. All dog training clubs have been offered alternative accommodation.


Further investigation is required into whether the dog training classes should be charged as a commercial let.

(12) Presentation by The Company Secretary
The Company Secretary provided a presentation on the Roles and Responsibilities of Charity Trustees.
(13) Presentation by NLC Head of Financial Services
The Head of Financial Services provided a presentation to the Board on the draft Service Level Agreement for Financial Services.

(14) AOCB

Mr Adam Smith asked for an update regarding the Culture NL website. The Culture NL Manager advised that there is no dedicated Culture NL website but that the relevant pages on the NLC website are being redesigned.


Mr Adam Smith also raised concerns about the Booking Process and suggested that this process should be streamlined. The Culture NL Manager confirmed that the Booking System would be developed where possible as part of the website.


Mr Adam Smith asked whether it would be possible to get Board Papers earlier. It was decided that the papers would be sent to Members electronically and that paper copies of all papers would be made available for all Members at meetings.


The Chair noted that Policy issues should be discussed at Board Meetings. The Chair also suggested that same consideration should be given to what Culture NL’s key messages are.

(15) Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on Monday, 17 June 2013 at 1.00 p.m. in the Concert Hall, Motherwell.
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